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Invitation to members

Annual General Meeting

Saturday April 12th

AT

BRITANNIA HOTEL, DIALSTONE LANE,
OFFERTON, STOCKPORT, SK2 6AG

AMPLE FREE CAR PARKING IS AVAILABLE
NUMBER 383 BUS FROM STOCKPORT OR 384 FROM MARPLE STATION

BOTH STOP NEAR THE HOTEL
SERVICE 192 BUSES FREQUENTLY AVAILABLE AT NEARBY A6

10:30 Refreshments

11:00 Meeting Commences

12:30 HOT BUFFET LUNCH (Donations welcome)

13.30 Presentation
Sue & Chris Woods, Peak District Green Lane Alliance

Problems caused by ‘off-roading’ in the Peak Park

Kindly notify Paul Easthope  by phone or text 07759 653354 or
Email mail@pnfs.org.uk

 stating if lunch is required no later than April 4th.

To help defray meal costs, individual donantions are invited for a
minimum £8.50 per person

We Look Forward to seeing you
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As you will see from John Broadbent's report he has resigned due
to ill-health. In the two years John has been with us he has done
a tremendous job and it has been a real pleasure to work with
him. On behalf of us all I'd like to thank him for a job well done
and wish him a speedy return to good health.

Another of our Trustees, Rhoda Barnett, will not be seeking
re-election at the forthcoming AGM,  she will however be contin-
uing in her role as Courts & Inquiries Officer for Derbyshire. Again
I'd like to thank Rhoda for the tremendous work she has done
over the last four years as a Trustee.

In addition to the above, two other Trustees Terry Norris and
Alistair Taylor have indicated that the 2014 AGM will be the last

time that they will be seeking re-election. They have both done a tremendous job on behalf of the
society and will have served 7 years and 6 years, respectively, by the time they step down in 2015.

This does of course mean that we are seeking new people to step forward to become trustees of
the society. Being a trustee is a tremendously rewarding job and is an opportunity to make a real
difference that are a benefit to all walkers.

Application for these positions is open to all members, the main qualities we will be looking for are
a passion for footpaths, a strong desire to see that the society continues to thrive and an ability to
work well as part of the team. Detailed knowledge of footpath law whilst desirable is not essential
as new trustees will have a wealth of knowledge and experience to draw on from other members
of the team. If you think being a trustee is for you or if you are a little uncertain and would like to
know more please do get in touch either with one of the Trustees or myself.  Arrangements will be
made for you to meet the team and see them in action at meetings  before you finally commit
yourself.

You will see from the other reports that 2013 was another good year for PNFS with more signposts
and bridges being installed and our accounts once again in the black. Some of the messages from
the front line on faults and orders may be a little mixed, no doubt due, at least in part, to cuts in
Highway Authority staffing and budgets, but the fact is without the good work of all our volunteers
at PNFS things could very well be much worse.

Of course none of this good work, which benefits all walkers, could happen if it were not for the
continued support of you our members. We hope that you will all continue to support the cause in
2014. Where appropriate renewal notices have been included with this annual report, if you don't
already please consider paying by Direct Debit, gift aiding your subscription or receiving your
newsletter by email, all of these things help save money and volunteer time. That's time and money
that can be spent on the real work of preserving Rights of Way.

President’s Report
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Unfortunately this will be be my first and last Annual Report as I
have had to give up the Chairman's role due to ill health. Whist I
am sorry to be leaving after such a relatively short period of time
I am happy with what as been achieved over the past 2 years
during my time as Vice Chairman and Chairman:-

Ɣ Delivery of New Constitution
Ɣ Increase in number of Trustees from 5 to 8
Ɣ Increase in Members from  1274  to  1345
Ɣ Increase in Footpath Inspectors from 79  to  97
Ɣ Increase in signposts from 336  to 380
Ɣ Improvements in Management design of PNFS
Ɣ Increase in number of experienced volunteers at Taylor

House
Ɣ PNFS representation at 7 Country Shows during 2013
Ɣ Improvements in Membership processes
Ɣ Implementation of totally new IT in Taylor House laying the foundations for future

development of PNFS.

In addition, plans are being developed in respect of :- Ongoing development of IT project,
Inspector Development, Membership Development and Membership Renewal  process.

Now that the new IT is operational there is an opportunity for the Society to make further expansion
into the more outlying parts of our area of influence, so ensuring that we protect even more
footpaths. The use of remote access to Taylor House systems, digital mapping etc will all help
members living some distance from Taylor House to communicate more effectively.

In order to help bring this about we will need more volunteers. I know this is something that I
always seem to be harping on about but it is a fact of life. My view is that the Society needs to be
looking at new ways to attract volunteers  and new members, perhaps using agencies that
specialise in volunteer recruitment. I think this is particularly important in looking to recruit new
Trustees to PNFS . Of course if there are existing members who would like to take on any of these
roles I know that the Trustees would be delighted to hear from you.

The following reports summarise our work carried out during 2013. Good progress has been made
in all areas and it is interesting to note in Alan Hooley's report that whilst the number of pre order
consultations are down, the number of objections we have made has increased.

Problems are being encountered with many Highway Authorities having difficulties resolving faults
reported to them due to staff cut backs in Rights of Way departments. This is slowing down the
resolution of footpath faults and is an area of considerable concern to us. During 2014 your trustees
will be looking closely at what PNFS can do to deal with this problem and will be reporting progress
to you later in the year.

We are well placed to expand our activities. We have more footpath inspectors, more members,
and an excellent team both at Taylor House and in the field. I would like to thank everyone for the
support they have given me over the past two years and wish the PNFS volunteers and all members
good walking and all the best for the future.

Chairman’s Report
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These accounts have been prepared using the “receipts and pay-
ments” method, rather than the “accruals” method as used up to
2006. This is in accordance with  Charity Commission guidance and
the trustees decisions made in 2006

Again we managed to balance our receipts over expenditure leav-
ing a small surplus of £425.

Receipts

Overall receipts for 2013 were £48,604 compared to £31,317 for
2012. This was mainly due to legacies from the estates of Hilda
Mayall and Vernon Hill of approx £12,000. Receipts increased from
nearly all our other sources.

Subscriptions were down slightly to £11,120  We think this was
due to the much larger numbers of new members recruited at country shows and lectures at the
£5 single and £8.5 household amount. These  replaced members leaving who had paid the full
membership rates.

Our members and others gave generously in general donations, up over 40% to £8,338. Dona-
tions for signposts & footbridges increased to £4,559 compared with £3,184 last year.

Gift Aid receipts were up from £1,188 to £2,240.

Investment income increased again this year to £8,251 from £6,444. This was helped by an extra
payment from the Co Op bank on taking up the new bonds issued on their restructuring.

Payments

 Payment’s were higher this year at £48,179. Mainly due to a £11,550 investment in new comput-
ers for Taylor House.

Taylor House running costs were down appreciably to £3,567, no new boiler to pay for this year.

Signpost & footbridge expenditure increased to £8,505 from £6,076. This was due to financing
two small footbridges.

Posting and printing cost were up from £7,164 to £10,136 this was due to increased communica-
tions with our membership. We printed and distributed an extra newsletter and our new constitu-
tion.

Function costs were higher at £2,596 due to increased cost of our AGM and Half Yearly Meeting.
The stands at country shows  also cost more than last year

Professional fees were higher at £3,524 due to “Silverdale 14” solicitors fees

We also incurred a cost of £767 in rebuilding the Thomas Boulger memorial. Details in Signpost
45

Balance Sheet

You may be aware that we have an investment in Co Op bonds. During the year the Co Op bank
had a serious financial crisis that nearly lead to bankruptcy. As a result we have been issued new
bonds at a lower value.  Our government bonds also fell in value. However our other investments
increased. Overall we are down £4,512 on what the society has invested over the years. There is
optimism that the Co Op bonds will now recover in price.

Treasurer’s Report
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Independant Examiner’s Report
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2013 Accounts
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2013 Accounts
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PNFS Trustees
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Courts & Inquiries Reports

Much of my time this year has been taken up with trying to protect walkers rights when diversion
of paths have been proposed in the interests of landowners. The legislation allows changes to the
routes of paths to be made solely to benefit the owners of the land over which the paths run, but
the changes must not be "substantially less convenient" for walkers and the effect on the enjoyment
of walkers is a material consideration. Both Derbyshire County Council and the Peak District National
Park Authority tend to consult the Society about proposals which they do not seem to have
considered properly from the walkers perspective.  For example, the proposed diversion of
Footpaths 11 and 12 Hatton, in the south of Derbyshire, ignored the need for a new bridge over
the roadside ditch and took the diverted route through a horse paddock - not very pleasant for
walkers. Proposed diversions in Church Broughton, Kniveton, Swadlincote and Mercaston were
tortuous and included unnecessary gates. Usually I have been able to convince the respective
authorities to improve the new routes, but it is worrying that they were proposed in the first place.
Suggested extinguishments of paths also posed problems - one was to stop up part of the towpath
of the former Derby Canal at Swarkestone, which had become blocked by the Boat Club; if the path
were open, this would be an enjoyable, interesting, historical route. Not being able to use a path is
not a legal ground for extinguishing it. I have not heard from the council since I responded to the
consultation last April, so hopefully they are having second thoughts and are instead considering
taking action to remove the obstructions. This might well turn out to be a suitable case for the
Society to serve a legal notice on the council to secure the opening up of the path.

However it is not all doom and gloom - after continual pressure from myself and the Society's
Inspector, the Peak Park Authority has at last managed to come up with an acceptable, though not
perfect, diversion for Footpath 10 Hassop, long blocked by quarrying. The county council has
succeeded in making a sensible diversion order for a path in Castle Gresley, which was blocked by
new houses when the district council gave planning permission, and then tried to make a defective
order.

Work to resolve obstructions to paths by fences, broken stiles etc has continued, as has the
assessment of the effect of planning applications on rights of way - nearly 40 this year. In particular
the number of applications for wind turbines has increased; generally they are to be sited
sufficiently far away from the path for the effect to be minimal. However, one which was proposed
very near a path where the outstanding view of moorland would have been completely spoiled, I
did oppose, and this appears to have been abandoned.

There were also proposals for major housing developments in the south of Derbyshire, in connec-
tion with which I have sought improvements in paths crossing or near the sites - no indication yet
that my suggestions will be implemented, but well worth trying. I am sure that we will get many
more such consultations in the next few years, with the new presumption that "sustainable"
development should be allowed.
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Courts & Inquiries Reports (continued)

In Stockport, 2013 was a mixed year. Positive progress with Bredbury & Romiley Footpath 91 at Far
Benfield saw a PNFS-funded bridge erected across Gigg Brook dedicated to the memory of the late
Adrian Littleton. Funding from Stockport MBC and a contribution from the Ramblers’ has enabled
an unwalkable path to be rescued from oblivion. However, other problems have taken the shine off
this achievement somewhat. Legal proceedings had to be initiated over the obstructions on Cheadle
& Gatley Footpath 38. The landowner alleges that this section was closed over 20 years ago under
a road bypass scheme. Evidence in our files contradicts this and we have supplied the evidence to
Stockport MBC. We are assisting a member of an affiliated club who has initiated legal proceedings
against Stockport MBC over the obstruction of Marple Footpath 18 at Pistol ‘Farm’ on the Derbyshire
border. The case has reached the magistrates’ court and is ongoing as we speak. On a more positive
note, we have assisted a resident of Woodley with a claim for a public footpath and an application
for a Definitive Map Modification Order has been submitted in the Society’s name to Stockport MBC.

In South Yorkshire, we had to initiate legal proceedings in Rotherham and Barnsley and threaten
to do so in Sheffield to make any progress on cases of obstruction. However, I’m pleased to report
that as the year ended, Wath upon Dearne Footpath 11 and Whiston Footpath 10 both in
Rotherham are well on the way to being resolved and Ecclesfield Footpath 62 in Sheffield is now
walkable. In Barnsley Great Houghton Bridleway 13/Little Houghton Bridleway 3 was eventually
resolved successfully but the ongoing problems with Dunford Bridleway 1, obstructed and out of
repair, are proving problematic. A site meeting last September of all interested parties seemed to
reach agreement on a diversion as being the solution. This has not happened, and as 2013 closed,
it looks increasingly likely that we are heading for the magistrates’ court under sections 56 and 130A
of the Highways Act 1980.  In Doncaster, we were approached by a resident of Finningley to assist
with a claim for a public footpath which crossed the border into Nottinghamshire. An application for
a Definitive Map Modification Order in the Society’s name has now been submitted to Notts. County
Council.

Wakefield and Leeds don’t usually take up much time, but last year saw obstructions on two
footpaths occupy me. Footpath 33 runs across the race course in Pontefract. It is blocked by the
rails of the course and the course owners refuse to act. Wakefield MDC is loathe to act as the course
brings visitors and money into a depressed area. A dilemma for Wakefield MDC perhaps, but where
does our duty lie? It must be to the footpath user surely? Great and Little Preston Footpath 15 in
Leeds was more clear cut. Overgrown and obstructed by security fencing, Leeds Council promised
action over this winter outside the breeding season.

In Derbyshire, we supported the National Park Authority’s attempts to impose permanent Traffic
Regulation Orders (TROs) on Chapel Gate in Edale and The Roych (Old Hayfield Road) to prevent
use by motorised vehicles. Other successes involve the reopening of Pinxton Footpath 15 in
Bolsover District and Ilkeston Footpath 4 in Erewash. However, the downside is a missing bridge
on Hope Woodlands Footpath 6 in the Ashop valley and an out of repair bridge on Charlesworth
Bridleway 43 better known as Doctor’s Gate. Lack of money is not a defence that Derbyshire CC can
use if these cases escalate to magistrates’ court.

Finally, I attended a recent meeting with officers at Sheffield Council. The rights of way budget is
facing 30% cuts over the next three years. In Barnsley, the rights of way staff had to apply for half
the number of current jobs. Trained officers are being lost and our job can only get harder, but yet
never more important.
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Courts & Inquiries Reports (continued)

The most cheering event of 2013 was the making of a Definitive Map Modification Order by Lan-
cashire County Council recognising the path at Silverdale in front of Browns Houses behind the
sea wall as claimed by the Society. This Order was made following a direction from the Secretary
of State allowing an appeal from the initial refusal of the Council to make the Order despite being
recommended to do so by the officers. Since the original refusal there has been a change in politi-
cal control of the Council, so the matter came before a newly constituted committee with only one
member of the former committee present. The councillors unanimously accepted the officers’ rec-
ommendation that in the event of objections being received and not withdrawn the Order be sent
to the Secretary of State and promoted to confirmation, if necessary at a public inquiry. This
means that the Society will not have to bear the considerable cost of fighting the case, if as is
almost certain, the order is opposed by the  owners of Browns Houses. We shall of course support
the Council in promoting the case.

In contrast the most depressing aspect of the year was Councils continuing to expend large
amounts of scarce public resources in promoting Gating Orders, whilst devoting little or no funds
to keeping public footpaths in good repair and removing obstructions. These orders are not re-
stricted to closing off back alleys in inner city estates  but are being used to gate definitive foot-
paths providing access to recreational routes across public open spaces and along rivers and
canals. The worst examples have been in the Chadderton area of Oldham, where paths which
provided very convenient and well used  ways of accessing the River Roch and the canal have
been closed under pressure from residents suffering burglaries. The alternative  routes are much
longer and along roads bearing considerable amounts of traffic. The procedure for making these
orders is essentially undemocratic, with the Council acting as judge and jury. Opposition from the
Society and the local RA group proved of no avail. Tameside Council have also processed a
number of gating orders on paths which provided convenient walking routes to schools and bus
stops, despite considerable opposition from some local residents and ourselves.

Myself and another member of the Society, Malcolm Banks, have completed a condition survey of
the state of the Bolton Rotary Way, a 50 mile recreational route following the boundaries of Bolton
Borough. We found a number of problems, including faulty stiles, flooded areas, some overgrown
sections and an absence of way marks in some parts making the route difficult to follow. The
response of Bolton Rotary to the report has been distinctly underwhelming, despite the intention of
those who originally set up the route that it should be “a centennial project of lasting community
benefit”. In contrast, the Bolton Council  Public Rights of Way officer has responded promptly and
efficiently, so that a number of the problems has been remedied and others will be addressed in
the near future. The booklet containing the above quote is out of print and there appear to be no
plans to update its content, despite our report containing an amended text, taking account of all
the changes since the route’s inception in 2005.
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Courts & Inquiries Reports (continued)

As I write my report in January 2014 and look back over 2013 a great deal has been achieved,
although there have been disappointments. I received a total of 120 planning applications from
Staffordshire County Council  and the District Councils, all of which have been investigated where
they directly affect a footpath. I had a large number of planning applications for the retention of
Poly Tunnels for the growing of soft fruit, mostly strawberries and I spent a few weeks in the
summer walking in Mid Staffordshire looking at the affect that Poly Tunnels have had on the
footpath network, mainly damage by heavy machines and flooding from rainwater runoff. I only
received 16 footpath diversion consultations during 2013, which is considerably less than previous
years. Only two have been objected too. Footpath 10 Sheen Parish in the Staffordshire Moorlands,
which goes through Pool Farm, which is no longer a working farm. The landowner does not wish to
have walkers passing his front door. The diversion is devious and less convenient so we have
objected and we wait for the order to be made. The other objection is to footpath 32 Barton under
Needwood East Staffordshire in the quarry at Tucklesholme. Both Aggregate Industries and the
Staffordshire Wildlife Trust wish to dictate where walkers can walk post extraction, so we are
currently in negotiations for an improved route. We have had more orders to divert footpaths from
the District Councils during 2013. Unfortunately the standard of order making is very poor and it has
been necessary to object to drafting errors. At the beginning of 2013 Staffordshire County Council
decided to start contracting out council services, disappointingly this includes  Countryside Services
and the Rights of Way Office. Stoke on Trent continues to be a black hole, with only one Rights of
Way Officer for the City many issues remain outstanding. However in spite of this a few more
footpaths were added to the definitive map for Stoke in 2013.
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Consultation & Orders Report

We had no personnel changes in 2013.  I acknowledge with thanks the work of the assessors, and
also of the inspectors, whose reports provide the basic material for our negotiations with the order
making authorities. (OMAs.)

The years saw a further decline in the workload, continuing the trend of the recent past. I assume
that the reduction in public spending is the main cause of the decline. The fall in numbers of orders
was small (3.6%), but the smallness of the reduction was almost certainly due to the fact that there
were a substantial number of orders in the pipeline at the time the staff reductions began to bite.
A more accurate projection derives from the number of pre-order consultations - down 17%.  The
full implications for the footpath network of this reduction in local authority activity have yet to be
seen. The increase in the ‘Other’ category is not significant, as the statistics are drawn from the
incoming post log and ‘Other’ records every letter we receive.

I am unable to identify the reason for the rise in the number of objections from 5 to 22. I do not
think we have become more argumentative.  Some objections are technical eg the order fails to
specify something the regulations require it to specify, such as the width of a new section of path.
Some are holding objections, lodged to stop time running against us, to give sufficient time to
consider a proposal. An objection becomes substantive when the Society decides to take the issue
to a public inquiry, if need be.

One reason may be that with the reduction in staff the OMAs have less time to think out the options
thoroughly, and less than satisfactory solutions are proposed in order to save time.  Another reason
may be the pressure on building land, tempting developers to use every square inch for their
development rather than for a footpath. There have been a number of instances of a proposal to
divert a rural path on to the footways of the roads of the new development – a practice that is
frowned upon.  Certainly these pressures will make more difficult the task of maintaining and
improving the footpath network.

Statistics: Received at Taylor House (2012 figures in brackets):  329 orders of all types (341), 256
pre-order consultations  (309) 55 alley-gating orders  (78), and 251 other matters  (214).  We
lodged 22 objections  (5).

To these figures must be added everything dealt with the Area Officers, to give the full extent of
the workload.
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Footpath Faults

During the year a total of 852 faults were reported,  almost half of which were obstructions of some
kind, with a small number of ploughing and cropping faults, and the remainder divided almost
equally between damaged and broken stiles and signage problems.

At the end of December, there were 4890 outstanding faults on the database, many of the faults
reported before 2013.   We would appreciate inspectors carrying out ’follow-up’ inspections as it is
possible some of these will have been cleared.

I would like to thank Sue Clarke and Andrew Harter for their hard work in inputting fault details onto
the database, and Brian Summerscales for his sterling work in finding footpath numbers  -  their
help is much appreciated.

Inspectors

It has been a busy year, with over 20 new inspectors (some yet to be found areas), and we welcome
them and hope they will enjoy their time inspecting footpaths and not find too many off-putting
experiences.

Nine inspectors have resigned for various reasons, and we would like to extend our thanks to them
for the invaluable work they have done for the Society, and wish them well.  We hope they will
enjoy a well-earned rest!

This busy year has taken it's toll of me, I am afraid, and the time has come for me to pass on the
recruitment and training of Inspectors to someone with more time and energy than I have at
present.   I have enjoyed meeting potential new Inspectors and introducing them to how the
Society's Inspectors work, and have been constantly surprised that they have not been put off by
the hectic Monday mornings when they have come in to Taylor House.   I would like to thank them,
and all Inspectors for the support and encouragement I have received.   I also thank David Gosling
for taking on this role.

I will continue to deal with the fault reports, so Inspectors should continue to copy all these to
Taylor House (faults@peakandnorthern.org.uk)  as previously  -  the only change will be that I can
deal with them more quickly.   I will also help Sue and Andrew with the database (if needed)   -
their help has been invaluable, as also has Brian's in finding footpath numbers.

Faults & Inspectors Reports
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This year we added 19 new signposts, but lost 2 (see below) for a total of 380  in situ.  Most were
financed by donations – now £300 to cover rising costs.  Part of a legacy was used to put 9
signposts* well outside the Peak District, where it is hoped that they will act as “silent
ambassadors”.  All can be viewed and located via the PNFS website home page and its “Signposts”
button (top right of page) and then “Signpost Gallery” and “Open style 1, 2, 3 or 4” buttons.
Personally I like Style 2 best for its use of OS mapping via Streetmap.

New in 2013
435  at Quarters Farm, Bradwell
436  at 437  near  Common Barn Farm, Rainow
438*  at Sprotborough, Doncaster
439  above Sheffield Rd, Chapel en le Frith, IMO John Bailey of Chapel R.A.
440  just N of Breckhead, Chinley, IMO Denis Shaw of New Mills R.A.
441  N of Breckhead, Chinley, IMO Penny Jones
442  NE of Breckhead, Chinley, IMO Sam Hackney
443*  at Inn Farm, Weston Underwood, Kedleston, Derby
444  at Rushup Hall, Chapel en le Frith, IMO Hilda Sanders
445*  at Holly Grange Farm, Lea, Matlock
446*  at Spout House Lane, Huncoat, Accrington for Huncoat Community Forum
447*  at Brockholes Nature Reserve, Preston for Shirley Northcott
448  at Hay Lee Farm, Combs
449  at Hay Lee Farm, Combs
450*  at Caldy Hill, W. Kirby, Wirral West. IMO of Ian and Eileen Hewitson
451*  at Pettypool Wood, Sandiway, Northwich
452*  at Pettypool Wood, Sandiway, Northwich
455*  at Whitendale, Dunsop Bridge, Bowland

Lost in 2013
375 by Besom Hill Reservoir, Shaw, Oldham; no consent for a replacement
227 at Ash Farm, Ollerton, Knutsford; stolen; replacement ordered Jan 2014

Major Repairs
266 at Platt Wood Farm, Lyme Park, repainted and reposted
103 at Sparbent, A54 near Danebower, refurbished and repositioned
156 at Clough House, Wildboarclough, new plate and new MP to Mildred Robertson
143 on top edge of Macc Forest near Shutlingsloe, refurbished, reposted, repositioned
Ramblers Assoc. signs 1 and 2 on Anglezarke Moor, rediscovered and refurbished with help from
Bill Buckley and the R.A.(Manchester and Peak District)
Sheffield Co-op R.C. sign at Mortimer Road, Bradfield, refurbished

All signposts have been inspected within the last four years.

My thanks to all our donors and Dave Brown for his help with maintenance and inspection and to
Ted W., John H., Bill Buckley, Tony Brackenbury, Roy Chetham Michael Granger and PDNP Ranger
Martin Winder for their help in 2013.

Signpost Report
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The year 2013 has seen three major projects for the Society come to fruition.  All have been in the
planning stages for at least a year if not more.

Firstly, a handover event was held on 7 May 2013 near Bolton when a cheque for £1,971 was
presented to the Council as a donation towards the cost of a boardwalk and two small bridges on
Turton Bradshaw North Footpath 9 which is near the popular Jumbles Reservoir. This donation was
matched by Bolton Council who arranged to complete additional bridge works, a section of the path
to be stabilised and for extensive overgrowth to be cut back.

The second event was on 3 December 2013 when our Chairman presented a cheque for £1,720 to
Councillor Christine Mills of Doncaster Council for the cost of materials for a new bridge in Sandall
Beat Woods.  In exchange Doncaster Council has dedicated a new public footpath leading to the
bridge– the 589th right of way in the Borough!  This act secures, for all time, a public footpath along
a popular access into the woodland.  The footbridge is across a drainage channel and is wide
enough for use by both wheelchairs and mobility scooters.

Thirdly, during the summer major works were carried out by Stockport MBC's contractor, G Cox &
Co, to re-open  Bredbury & Romiley Footpath 91 and to built a new footbridge across Gigg Brook.
This historic path has already been the subject of articles in the Summer 2012 edition of Signpost..
It is only through the perseverance of John Harker and others on the Stockport Walking Forum that
a partnership was established  to share costs and to improve this path which had been completely
un-walkable for many years.  This society offered to pay the cost of £7,380 for the footbridge which
will be dedicated to the memory of  Adrian Littleton, one of our long-standing and dedicated Officers
who died early in 2012.  A handover event was held on 31 January 2014.

In contrast, little progress has been made during the year, on the two possible projects in
Derbyshire at Chinley and Grindleford.  Both require some funding contribution from the County
Council which has not been forthcoming to date.

 Bridge Report
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Last year we reported that the membership of the society had stabilised at a total figure of around
1270 members after declining from an all-time peak in 2009. It is pleasing to report that against a
background of rising household costs, 2013 saw a reversal of the downward trend, an indication of
the strong loyalty and commitment of our members to the society's aims. Regrettably though, this
year some members have informed us that they were unable to justify continuing in membership
due to adverse personal financial circumstances, and this has added to the usual level of turnover
resulting from members moving out of the region, incapacity or death.

In 2013 more members opted to receive communications and copies of the Signpost newsletter by
email. This is continuing to help the Society minimise the high postage costs and release more
precious financial resources to fulfil our main objective - footpath preservation. Likewise the
payment of membership subscriptions and donations by direct debit, which has the added bonus of
reducing our annual clerical workload. In all cases it is important that we have all the correct
information on file at Taylor House, so if any members change their address, bank or email address
it is vital that we get to know as soon as possible. Inevitably problems do arise from time to time
and we ask that in such cases members phone us at Taylor House to investigate and correct any
issues relating to their membership or communication difficulties.

We are grateful to the many members of the society who volunteered to give of their time to help
recruit new members at shows, evening meetings and at weekends throughout the year.

Members 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013

Annual 834 739 674 823 1021

Ten Year 299 292 266 226 179

Five Year 378 351 275 187 117

Honorary Life 22 32 33 32 28

Total 1536 1414 1274 1268 1345

Affiliates 87 84 75 81 84

Membership Secretary’s Report

Special Note from the Treasurer

Direct Debits  CAF ( Charity Aid Foundation) bank who collect our direct debits on your behalf
have made changes to the way direct debits are collected. You will no longer see on your state-
ments and online bank details any mention of Peak & Northern Footpaths Society. Instead you
will see “Charity Donation” with FRS followed by a six figure number. Collection dates have been
changed to the 1st & 15th of the month, so you will probably see your payment collection date
move. We now have 348 direct debit payers contributing over half our subscriptions. So please
think about changing to paying your subscriptions & donations by direct debit, and if you are a
tax payer signing up for Gift Aid.
Forms available at http://www.peakandnorthern.org.uk
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Membership

Honorary Members

VICE PRESIDENTS
Andrew Bennet
David Bratt
Norman Edwards
Gilly Gostick
Sir John Johnson
Gwynneth Littleton
Derek Seddon

Honorary members

Mr & Mrs Brandreth
Mr & Mrs J Burling
Mr B Clark
Mr & Mrs P C Crofts
Mr A M Davies
Mr M H Deakin
Mr & Mrs F R M Fysh
Mrs M M Haigh
Mrs J Head
Mr & Mrs D Hilliker
Mr & Mrs A Howcroft
Mrs S Hulme
Mr & Mrs J C Law
Mrs K Mayall
Mr T L Norris
Mr J Ogden
Mr & Mrs W Peters
Mr J Robinson
Mr F Travis
Mr & Mrs F Whitehead
Mr S Wraith

Vice Presidents are elected in recognition of outstanding services to the society and they
enjoy all the benefits of honorary membership.

Members of 20 or more years standing, aged at least 65 are entitled, on application, to
honorary life membership
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Abbotsfield Fellwalkers of Flixton
Alderley Edge, Wilmslow & District FP Society
Altrincham & District Rambling Club
Anchor Ramblers
Anderton Parish Council
Ashover Footpath & Bridleway Committee
Ashton-u-Lyne & District Walking Club
Barnsley Mountaineering Club
Blackbrook Conservation Society
Blackrod Town Council
Buxton Rambling Club
CAE - Rambling Club
CHA Bolton Rambling Club
CHA Manchester Rambling Club
CHA Nottingham Rambling Club
CHA Rochdale Rambling Club
CHA Sheffield Rambling Club
Cheshire Tally Ho Hare & Hounds Club
Clayton Parish Council
Club AZ Walkers
Crescent Ramblers Northwich
Denby Dale Parish Walking Group
Denton Local History Society
Derby Nomad Ramblers
Disley Footpaths Society
Eccles Rambling and Social Club
Eyam Village Society
Hanliensian Rambling Club
Heatons Reddish U3A
HF Bolton Group
HF Bury Group
HF Nottingham Group
HF Warrington Rambling Club
High Peak Hikers
Holymoorside & Walton Parish Council
Hunshelf Parish Council
Leek & District FP Preservation & Rambling
Group
Littleborough Civic Trust
Longdendale & Glossopdale FP Preservation
Society
Macclesfield & District Field Club
Macclesfield Rambling Club
Manchester & District Retired Teachers
Association.

Membership

Affiliated Society

Manchester Associates Rambling Club
Manchester Field Club
Manchester Rambling Club
Marple District Rambling Club
Mid Cheshire Footpath Society
New Mills Radical Ramblers
North Turton Parish Council
Northenden Walkers
Northwestern Naturalists Union
Penistone Town Council
Pennine Wayfarers Rambling Club
Poynton Rambling Club
RA Congleton Group
RA Doncaster Group
RA East Cheshire Area
RA Greater Manchester & High Peak Area
RA Merseyside & West Cheshire Area
RA New Mills & District Group
RA North & Mid Cheshire Area
RA Nottinghamshire Area
RA Oldham Group
RA S Yorks & NE Derbyshire Area
RA Stockport Group
Rock and Heather Club
Romiley Ladies Group
Rucksack Club
Sale U3A Walking Group
Sheffield Clarion Ramblers
Sheffield Co-op Party Rambling Club
Sheffield U3A Walking Group ‘A’
Shirland & Higham Parish Council
Stockport Field Club
Stockport Rambling & Social Club
Stockport Walkers
Sutton-in-Ashfield Rambling Club
The Good Companions Rambling Club
The Strollers
Trafford Walkers
Warrington Field Club
Warrington U3A Walking Group
West Lancashire Footpath Group
Woodsetts Parish Council
Wrightington Parish Council
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Chris Davison Tel: 01226 296267  EMail: t_c_davison@yahoo.co.uk

Rhoda K Barnett Tel: 01335 344809  EMail: rhodabarnett@tiscali.co.uk

John Harker    Tel: 0114 2397629  EMail: trueblade55@yahoo.co.uk

Harry Scott    Tel: 01543 274805  EMail: harrywscott@btinternet.com

David O'Leary    Tel: 01925 764707  EMail: dmols@tiscali.co.uk

David Hurrell    Tel: 0114 288 6474  EMail:david.hurrell@ahemsltd.co.uk

Mel Bale     Tel: 01142 455953  Email: mel.bale@gmail.com

Jim Foster    Tel: 0161 439 5408  EMail: jacinda48@aol.com

Brian Gerrard    Tel: 01942 816377  EMail: bgerrard2000@yahoo.co.uk

Vince Anderson   Tel: 0797 904 2058  EMail: vince.anderson@btinternet.com

Terry Norris    Tel: 01484 840294  EMail: terrynorris46@yahoo.co.uk

Will Ablett     Tel:01625 585180  Email: will@abletts.co.uk

George Anwar    Tel: 01663 734448  EMail: georgeanwar@yahoo.com

Mike Barnes    Tel: 01663 764279  EMail: mb-pnfs@thedowerhouse.com

David Brandreth   Tel: 01625 263497  EMail: david.brandreth@gmail.com

Martin Brown    Tel: 01260 253195  EMail: martin.brown@live.com

Area Officers/Inspectors
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Eric Davies   Tel: 01260 281174  EMail: eric.davies@talktalk.net

Hazel & Brian Ellison  Tel: 0161 485 5620  EMail: brian.ellison4@btopenworld.com

Terry Fones    Tel:      EMail: terryfones@gmail.com
John Goodman   Tel: 01625 572480  EMail: jfb.goodman@btinternet.com

Peter Goulden    Tel:0161 442 6248  Email: p.goulden@yahoo.co.uk

Brian Hamilton Tel: 01625 484253   EMail: brian767@btinternet.com

David Heath    Tel: 01925 211350  Email:david.heath165@gmail.com

Richard Hinckley   Tel: 01260 274124  EMail: richardhxxx@aol.com

Sam Lloyd-Jones   Tel: 07940 068002  EMail:samlloydjones@hotmail.com

Jerzy Matuszewski   Tel: 0161 449 8675  EMail: jerzymargaret@btinterenet.com

Gavin Miller    Tel: 01565 634510  EMail: gavin-miller@ntlworld.com

Ian G Ray   Tel: 0161 486 0326  EMail: ianray42@btinternet.com

Graham Redford   Tel: 0161 928 8975  EMail:

Brian Summerscales  Tel: 0161 437 8500  EMail:

David Taylor    Tel: 0161 439 8656  EMail: janeanddavetaylor@hotmail.com

Petert Chapman   Tel: 01925 269511  EMail: chapman.pepperstreet@virgin.net

Pete Coe     Tel: 07900 993574  Email: ncpc@uwclub.net

Eric Davies   Tel: 01260 281174  EMail: eandm.davies@onetel.com

John Gascoyne   Tel: 01928 733779  EMail: jlgascoyne@yahoo.com

Joe Park     Tel: 01606 76250  EMail: joe888.park@btinternet.com

Brian Summerscales Tel: 0161 437 8500  EMail:

John & Felicity Whitelock  Tel: 01260 275509  EMail: j.whitelock@tesco.net

Martin Davis    Tel: 0115 9821478  Email: martin.davis@care4free.net

Mike Barnes    Tel: 01663 764279  EMail: mb-pnfs@thedowerhouse.com

Ted Roadhouse   Tel: 01773 828269   EMail: tedroadhouse1@gmail.com

Inspectors
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Mike Barnes    Tel: 01663 764279  EMail: mb-pnfs@thedowerhouse.com

Jenny Biltcliffe Tel: 01142 660591  Email: jenny.biltcliffe@gmail.com

Derek Bodey Tel: 01289 22081  EMail: derekbodey@hotmail.com

Bill Buckley Tel: 01457 855639  EMail: buckley@fairfield75.plus.com

Jim Cowley    Tel: 0114 272 7886  EMail: jcowley@onetel.com

Martin Davis    Tel: 0115 9821478  Email: martin.davis@care4free.net

John Glentworth   Tel: 0114 221 8660  EMail: johnglentworth@hotmail.com

John Goodman   Tel: 01625 572480  EMail: jfb.goodman@btinternet.com

David Gosling    Tel: 0161 612 5234  Email: dwg@davidgosling.net

Peter Goulden    Tel:0161 442 6248  Email: p.goulden@yahoo.co.uk

Michael Hamilton   Tel: 01298 78956  EMail: mickhamilton31@hotmail.com

Steve Hird    Tel: 01709 369363  EMail: hirds@talktalk.net

Andrew Hurrell    Tel: 0777 0511859  Email: andrew@ahemsltd.co.uk

Ron Lyon     Tel: 01663 741776  Email:lyon.roy@gmail.com

Derek Northin    Tel: 01629 814847  Email: dereknorthin@gmail.com

Ian Ray     Tel: 0161 486 0326  EMail: ianray@ray2003.fsworld.co.uk

Peter Robson    Tel: 01335 343283  Email:robsonpeter294@gmail.com

David Sissons    Tel: 0114 268 3975  Email: sissonsdavid@hotmail.com

Kirsty Tyre    Tel:      EMail: kirsty_d_tyre@hotmail.com

Terry Woodhouse   Tel: 01246 276108  EMail:

Martin Davis    Tel: 0115 9821478  EMail: martin.davis@care4free.net

W P Allan     Tel: 01298 25639  EMail: b_allan@btinternet.com

Mel Bale     Tel: 01142 455953  Email: mel.bale@gmail.com

Anthony Brackenbury  Tel: 01663 750752  Email: tonybrackenbury@btopenworld.com

David Frith    Tel: 01663 732706  EMail: dabat@tesco.net

Ian MacKenzie    Tel: 01663 742920  EMail: i.mackenzie@tiscali.co.uk

Nick & Sally Outteridge  Tel: 0161 427 7054  Email: nicko7@hotmail.co.uk

Inspectors
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David Sissons    Tel: 0114 268 3975  EMail: sissonsdavid@hotmail.com

Graham & Barbara Baldry Tel: 01246 418207  EMail: grahamandbarbara@talktalk.net

Barrie Clark    Tel: 0114 236 0416  EMail: barrieclark49@o2.co.uk

Keith Feltham    Tel: 01246 270047  EMail: felthk@btinternet.com

Martin Davis    Tel: 0115 9821478  EMail: martin.davis@care4free.net

Brian T Lawrence   Tel: 01484 866396  EMail:

Chris Horbury    Tel: 01924 470531  EMail: chrishorbury2000@aol.com

Peter A Burns    Tel: 01744 893432    EMail: gillburnsett@gillburnsett.plus.com

Shirley Northcott Tel: Contact via Taylor House

Roy Chetham    Tel: 01254 395021  Email: edward@roychetham.co.uk

Phil Featherstone             Tel:  0775 368 2575  Email: phil55@gmail.com

Shirley Northcott Tel: Contact via Taylor House

Shirley Northcott Tel: Contact via Taylor House

Brian Naylor    Tel: 01925 763001  Email:bandl@talktalk.net

Andy Wedderburn   Tel: 0797 761 5381  Email: andywedd@live.com

John Barnes    Tel: 01706 213979  EMail: john_and_claire_barnes@hotmail.com

Martin Lee    Tel: 01704 505466  EMail: martinlee.byways@fsmail.net

Inspectors
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Graham Sencile Tel:      EMail: sencicle@hotmail.com

Peter Burns    Tel: 01744 893432  EMail: gillburnsett@gillburnsett.plus.com

Harold Addie    Tel: 0161 998 2349  EMail:

Martin Riley    Tel: 01706 848408  EMail: martinriley1@yahoo.co.uk

Steve Hird    Tel: 01709 369363  EMail: hirds@talktalk.net

Peter Burns    Tel: 01744 893432  EMail: gillburnsett@gillburnsett.plus.com

Brian Naylor    Tel: 01925 763001  EMail: bandl@talktalk.net

John Adler    Tel: 0114 263 0433  EMail:johnadler@nhs.net

David Hurrell    Tel: 0114 288 6474  EMail:david.hurrell@ahemsltd.co.uk

Annie Fortescue   Tel: 0114 2881374  Email: anniefortescue@hotmail.com

Peter Burns    Tel: 01744 893432  EMail: gillburnsett@gillburnsett.plus.com

Christine Carter Tel: 01538 266827  EMail: chris@hebes.eclipse.co.uk

David Hewett    Tel: 01889 563474  EMail:

Richard Hinckley   Tel: 01260 274124  EMail: richardhxxx@aol.com

Robert Proctor    Tel:0115 960 5156  Email: higglemenow@yahoo.co.uk

Ken Stewart    Tel: 01283 540 521  EMail: Stewartken100@hotmail.com

J & F Whitelock   Tel: 01260 275509  Email: j.whitelock@tesco.net

Inspectors
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Reg Boot     Tel:0161 439 7159  Email: arbee@talktalk.net

Steve Clarke    Tel: 0161 612 5900  EMail: clarkesa@fsmail.net

Nick Gregg    Tel: 0161 973 8649  EMail: hensgregg@waitrose.com

Frank Hollingworth Tel: 0161 426 0097  EMail: ramblingfrank@virginmedia.com

Ann Papageorgiou   Tel: 0161 477 5143  EMail: lakispap@hotmail.com

Pat Thomas    Tel: 01457 867803  EMail: ms.p.Thomas@btinternet.com

Bob Williamson   Tel: 0161 747 0448  Email:bobd.w@hotmail.com

Malcolm Clarke   Tel: 0161 283 0085  Email: mclarke@headwayconsuhancy.co.uk

Robert M Fysh    Tel: 0161 980 3091  Email:

J C Morley    Tel: 019254 255893  Email: jcmorley@aol.com

David Bratt    Tel: 01925 762472  Email: bratty41@hotmail.com

Margaret O'Leary Tel: 01925 764707  EMail: dmols@tiscali.co.uk

N J Atherton    Tel: 01257 425991  EMail:

Peter Burns    Tel: 01744 893432  EMail:gillburnsett@gillburnsett.plus.com

Peter Burns    Tel: 01744 893432  Email: gillburnsett@gillburnsett.plus.com
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Specialist in cast bronze and

aluminium signs, signposts,

plaques and sculptural work

We are pleased to be regular suppliers of footpath

signs to the

Peak & Northern Footpaths Society
Fletcher Foundry, Hallstead Close, Dove Holes, Buxton SK17 8BP

Tel: 01298 814941     Fax: 01298 814970

email: sales@leanderarchitectural.co.uk

website: www.leanderarchitectural.co.uk/

A H Tomlinson Parbans Ltd.
(Established 1850)

Top Quality Timber and Joinery

DIY • BUILDING • PLUMBING • PVC SECTION • FENCING

LOCAL DELIVERY SERVICE

129 Buxton Road, High Lane, Stockport SK6 8DY

Tel: 01663 762093     Fax: 01663 765497
email: sales@tomlinsonparbans.co.uk

website: www.tomlinsonparbans.co.uk



Kingsmaid Limited. Unit 30, Chadkirk Business Park,
Vale Road, Off Otterspool Road, Romiley, Stockport, SK6 3NE.

Tel: 0161 449 5843

www.kingsmaid.co.uk




